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MINUTES OF THE 48th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND ASSOCIATED EGM OF THE EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION HELD ON MONDAY 17th September 2012 at Clifton, Nottingham at 19.30.

Present:  Ernie Williams (LEI) (in the Chair), Paul Beresford (NOC), Roy Denney (LEI), Roger Edwards (LEI),  Derek Gale (DVO), Mike Gardner (DVO), Bob Haskins (LEI), Ranald Macdonald (DVO), Viv Macdonald (DVO), Paul Murgatroyd (LOG), David Olivant (NOC), Pauline Olivant (NOC), Hilary Palmer (NOC), Chris Phillips (LEI), Roger Phillips (LEI), Ursula Williamson (LEI) and John Woodall (NOC)
EGM Minutes

The EGM was called to agree the new version of the EMOA Constitution.

Roy Denney (LEI) and Ranald Macdonald (DVO) both talked about the new constitution and commended it to the attendees. The constitution was felt to provide the proper level of governance, while still protecting officials. Some discussion took place about what happened if there were no officers to fulfil the key roles in the committee. It was pointed out that the old constitution did not cover this, nor did the new one. However, the formal committee membership is much smaller, so it should allow quorate meetings to be easier to hold.

The attendees of the EGM voted unanimously to accept the new constitution, and thus the AGM was held under the rules of the new constitution.

MINUTES OF THE 48th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
1.  
Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Sean Harrington (LOG) and Peter Hornsby (LEI).
2.  
Minutes of the 47th AGM held on Sunday 17th October 2011.  It was agreed that the minutes were a true record as proposed by Roy Denney (LEI) and seconded by Mike Gardner (DVO).


3.   
Chairman’s Report 

The Chairman’s Report had been published in EMEWS prior to the meeting. It is reproduced here:

This, my final Annual report to the membership, is a review of the activities of the Association over the past year and I will be looking positively towards the future both within and outside of the Region.

Members are benefiting from being part of a flourishing Regional set-up as demonstrated by the well established East Midlands League and with the League Tables and League Awards being co-ordinated by Roger Williamson and, following Roger’s untimely death, by Ursula Williamson, and the introduction of the East Midlands Urban League being co-ordinated by Paul Murgatroyd, together with the successful introduction and continuation of the Satellite Clubs project, the individual Club Summer and Winter Leagues, and the increasingly popular Club Activity Nights and Coaching Sessions throughout the Region.

Allied to the above is the developing co-operation between the Clubs and, aided by our Fixtures Secretary Ian Whitehead, the co-ordination of an increasing range of events be they local, regional and national.  One major fixture which played an important part in the Region in the last twelve months was the CompassSport Cup and Trophy Final hosted by DVO at Longshaw last October and, in the coming months, two East Midlands Clubs will be playing a significant role in the ‘Major Events’ calendar with the Midland Night Championships being hosted at Spring Cottage on 3rd November closely followed by DVO hosting the East Midlands Championships at Eyam in just under three months on 25th November.

To say that 2013 will be a busy year for the East Midlands is an understatement, with the Midland Championships being held on 3rd February and hosted by NOC at Sherwood and, shortly after, the Regional Round of the CompassSport Cup and Trophy hosted by LEI at Fineshade on 17th February.  Just weeks following 2013 JK there is the Elite and Age Class Weekend with the British Sprint Championships at Loughborough University on 20th April being hosted by LEI and the British Middle Distance Championships at Stanton Moor on 21st April being hosted by DVO.  LOG will be hosting the Yvette Baker Trophy Final on 7th July at Belton Park and, later in the year, DVO are hosting the British Schools Championships at Shipley on 17th November.

Looking even further forward, there is every possibility that EMOA and the East Midlands Clubs will be asked to make a significant contribution, as we did in 2004 at the JK in the Lake District, at JK 2014 in South Wales.  Precisely what we will be asked to do and where is not yet known at the time of typing (late August) but I am sure that the membership of EMOA will once again rally round in support of WOA to create a successful and memorable four day JK at Easter time.

Little could be achieved without your Association having a sound financial footing and your Association has been, and hopefully will continue to be, guided by Viv Macdonald as Treasurer, who led a thorough review of financial income and expenditure, the funding of the Satellite Clubs, and the awarding of grants to EMOA members, for which we offer our thanks.  All of this work was linked to the review of the existing EMOA Development Plan and your Committee, after intensive discussion, have agreed a new Development Plan for the next three years which will act as a secure foundation for orienteering within the Region, particularly in support of continuing success for the members of the East Midlands Junior Squad, support of and provision for coaching at all levels of expertise and experience, and for the training of Event Organisers, Planners and Controllers together with Mappers and Coaches.  In the past year a successful Annual Volunteer Day was arranged in late 2011 by Pauline Olivant at Groby Community College with courses for Event Safety, Event Organisation and Event Planning being provided.  In May 2012 Ranald Macdonald and Roger Edwards organised a Controllers and Event Officials Conference Day at Rushcliffe Country Park, with sections of the day being led by Dave Peel, David Olivant and Roger Edwards, and with all present being able to enjoy food and drink ably provided by Viv Macdonald – to those who organised and arranged and to all of those who took part – thank you.

Another major step forward has been the decision in the past year to review and re-structure the Constitution, with the majority of the work being undertaken by Ranald Macdonald, Roger Edwards, Roy Denney and Bob Haskins – hopefully by the time this Annual Report is formally presented at the 2012 AGM the new Constitution and the accompanying Standing Orders will have been positively voted into place by a quorate EGM and will be available for use in future years.

I would like to take this opportunity to say a final ‘thank you’ to all of the members of the Committee for their continuing support throughout what has been a momentous year as detailed in this Report, and managing as we all did without a Vice Chairman and without a Secretary, though the latter role was dealt with by myself and EMEWS Editor Mike Gardner.  Hopefully there will be volunteers to take on the positions of the four new Officers as listed in the new Constitution, and that they, together with the members of the 2012-2013 Committee, will ensure that that the activities of the Association and the membership will continue to maintain the reputation which we have outside of our Region for reliability, willingness to assist and advise, and being prepared to be at the forefront of new initiatives.

Last but not least, it has been an honour to be able to serve as your Vice Chairman for three years and then as Chairman for three years – I trust that I have been able to serve you all as well as possible throughout the past six years, and I can now look forward to watching the Association develop and grow further in the years ahead.

At the meeting, Ernie brought up the fact that since writing the report EMOA had agreed to assist in the organisation of JK2014. There was some discussion on the exact involvement for EMOA at the meeting.
The meeting formally accepted the Chairman’s report.

4.
Secretary’s Report including activity statistics.

As we have no secretary, there is no formal secretary’s report. Ernie stated he would publish a report in EMEWS later which would cover number of controller, number of courses held, and number of satellite clubs.
5.  
Treasurer’s Report including membership numbers and presentation of accounts.


Copies of the Report were circulated via EMEWS 243 and at the meeting. 


The Treasurer reported that Event Levy income had been fairly constant. Of 20 events at level C, only 6 had used an area used the previous year. Overall membership numbers were very slightly down from 838 to 802 and units down from 477 to 464. 

The year end Income and Expenditure Report showed a similar income from event levies and also a similar income from membership. The overall income which now does not cover the satellite club funding shows income of £7,204 and expenditure of £7,075, a nominal ‘profit’ of £129. 

The Independent Financial Examiner had confirmed that the Income and Expenditure Report and the Balance Sheet were a true and fair statement of the finances of EMOA.  Andy Lucas was thanked for undertaking this task.

6.
Approval of Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Statement


Acceptance of the Report, balance sheet and income and expenditure statement was proposed by Roy Denney and seconded by Chris Phillips.

7.  
Election of Principal Officers
 
This took place under the new constitution.


	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	Chairman
	John Woodall
	Ranald Macdonald
	Roy Denney
	Elected

	Vice Chairman
	
	
	
	Vacancy

	Financial Secretary
	Viv Macdonald
	Ranald Macdonald
	Chris Phillips
	Elected

	Development Co-ordinator
	Ranald Macdonald
	Roy Denney
	Chris Phillips
	Elected


All of the new officials pointed out that they were standing for one year only. The East Midlands clubs need to help develop a succession plan by encouraging others to volunteer for these roles next year.


The signatories to the bank account will therefore be the Chairman and the Financial Secretary.

8.
Election of Other Officers

The only other officers on the committee in the new constitution are the club reps. The delegates and other roles will be identified by the new committee at their next meeting and then advertise them to the membership in EMEWS after that meeting.
9.        Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 
Viv Macdonald agreed to ask Andy Lucas if he would perform the role again next year.
10.
Budget projections and Fixing of Charges
The Treasurer presented a project 3 year budget to align with the 3 year development plan.  The main proposed changes were to remove the £25 excess from level C EMOA events, to subsidise the junior squad to £1,000 (which had been agreed with the junior squad co-ordinator), an increase in EOC grant as this was no longer funded by British Orienteering, and a rise in money put aside for grants.

There was then a lot of discussion on the budget and the associated membership fees (see below).

The Treasurer agreed that after the meeting they would update the budget and re-publish it in EMEWS.

11.
Fixing of Charges.
(a) Membership fees: The meeting agreed with a proposal to do the following:

Remove the Family membership fee in line with British Orienteering

Reduce the Senior membership fee to £2

Maintain the Junior membership fee at £1.

Maintain the Associate membership fee at £10

Maintain the Club membership fee at £15.

This was proposed by Derek Gale and seconded by Ursula Williamson. The fees set out above were voted on with 9 in favour, 2 against and 4 abstentions. Therefore these fees were passed.
(b) Event levies: The meeting agreed with a proposal to retain the event levies at their current rates. That is 40p per adult and 10p per junior with the first £25 being exempt. This was proposed by Roy Denney and seconded by Roger Edwards. The levies set out above were voted on with 10 in favour, 2 against and 5 abstentions. Therefore the levies ere passed.

 (c) Electronic equipment rental fees: All electronic equipment now resides with the clubs. In order to finalise the situation it was agreed that the permanent loan situation should now formally be changed to state that the equipment now belongs to the clubs. This was agreed unanimously by all present and formally proposed by Chris Phillips and seconded by Hilary Palmer.

13.
Plans for the coming year.


Ernie Williams drew attention to the following:

(a) An Annual Volunteer Day was again planned. There is also a need for a controller’s course which may take place on the same day (or not). There is also planned to be a further Planners/Controllers session (which will concentrate on experienced planners / controllers).

(b) There are a wide range of events planned for the East Midlands across all the clubs in 2013.

(c) The East Midlands League continues to do well and has now been joined by the Urban League (thanks going to Paul Murgatroyd for assisting in setting this up).

(d) We seem to have a flourishing region and thanks go to all involved in running the region and the clubs within the region.

14.
Any Other Business

John Woodall thanked Ernie Williams for his 3 years as Chairman and previous 3 years as Vice-Chairman of EMOA.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked all present for their attendance at the 2012 AGM and declared the meeting closed at 21.30.

The meeting was closed and an open discussion took place on topics such as urban league events for next year.

Mike Gardner
24.09.2012
----000----
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